
 
 
Friday, May 21, 2021 
 
Hello Juniors & Junior Parents: 
 
Just a few items for you this week… 
 
WORRIED ABOUT THE COST OF COLLEGE?  
At this stage of the college exploration process, you should be considering a variety of schools; 
however, it is hard to ignore the bottom line. A few weeks ago we gave you the basics about the Net 
Price Calculator. To learn more about the actual cost of college, be sure to check out this important 
tool available on each college’s website. This tool allows prospective students and their families the 
opportunity to estimate their eligibility for financial aid and their “net price” to attend a particular 
college or university. While these tools are not comprehensive, an early estimate of financial aid will 
assist families as they begin the discussion about college affordability. Often, the best way to find this 
calculator on the school’s website is to type “Net-Price Calculator” into the search function. 
 
TIP OF THE WEEK:  
Do you hope to apply to a fine arts program in college? If so, be aware that you will need to begin 
preparing early as you will likely have to put together an art portfolio or develop something specific 
for an audition. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact your counselor directly.  
 
Have a wonderful weekend! 
 
CHS School Counseling 
 
Important Dates:  

• June 5: SATs offered at CHS and other area high schools, registration deadline has passed,; 
late registration is available for an additional fee 

• June 12: ACT offered at area high schools, registration deadline has passed; late registration 
is available for an additional fee 

• July 17: ACT offered at area high schools, registration deadline - 6/18 
• June 11-16: Final Exams 


